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Protective Services Committee 

Tuesday, January 10, 2016 

5:30pm 

 

IN ATTENDANCE: Councilor Johnny Hanlon 

Deputy Mayor Gavin Will 

Fred Hollett, Co-Chief – Volunteer Fire Department (Item #1) 

Heather Coughlan, Employee & Public Relations Administrator 

Chris Milley, Town Manager / Engineer 

 

1. FES Updates 

- The Chiefs plans to attend the Northeast Avalon Joint Council (NEAJC) meeting on the 

18th as NL Fire Commissioner Derek Simmons will be speaking on fireworks safety issues. 

The chiefs will then meet with the Fire Commissioner’s office for provincial direction on 

the issue. 

 

- A draft mutual aid agreement has been drafted between PCSP and the Town of Torbay 

regarding fire and emergency services. The agreement encompasses the existing verbal 

understanding of mutual aid between the two communities in written form and will be 

reviewed by both communities at a meeting later in January.  

 

2. Animal Control 

Staff members have met with the Town of Torbay regarding shared Animal Control duties. 

An agreement is being drafted to allow Portugal Cove-St. Philip’s to avail of Torbay’s Animal 

Control services when needed. 

 

3. Civic Numbering 

The Planning and Development Department is working with the civic numbering policy to 

create a set of regulations. The first draft is complete and under review. 

 



4. Municipal Enforcement Service Providers 

Staff have been working with the Commissionaires and the Town of Torbay on an 

agreement to benefit both communities for municipal enforcement services. The agreement 

will be reviewed by legal services within the next two weeks and then brought back to the 

Committee. Once finalized, this progressive agreement will be in place for a one year trial 

period. 

 

 

5. Loop Drive 

Residents in the area of Loop Drive have received notification of the change in traffic flow. 

The decision to change the traffic flow on Loop Drive is based on significant research, 

resident consultation and feedback, and will provide increased safety options to mitigate 

the current issues around the ferry terminal traffic. 

 

Addendum put forward by the Committee Chair: 

6.  Donation 

MOTION: I recommend that the Town donate $500 dollars to SAFE PCSP Monte Carlo night  
  fundraiser which they are having on the evening of Feb 11 at Murrays Pond Club House 
So moved. 

 

 



and
MONTE
CARLO

NIGHT
BLACKJACK

February

2017
11

@ Murray’s Pond
Fishing & Country Club

7pm start

$20 tickets / $25 at the door
- contact Norma @ 699-1730, Darryl @ 
895-6585, or safepcsp@gmail.com -

danceValentine’s

Spin the Wheel
Silent Auction

Food & Bar
50/50

Fundraiser for SafePCSP
“for a walkable future in Portugal Cove - St. Philip’s”
















































































